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November 29, 2023 

         
 
REGIONAL MEMORANDUM 
 

No.  1266  ,s. 2023     
 

To:  Schools Division Superintendents 
  SGOD Chiefs 
  Division Engineers 
  All Others Concerned 
  

GUIDELINES ON THE USAGE OF REGIONAL AND DIVISION OFFICES DEPED 
PICK-UP VEHICLES 

 
1. This is with reference to the attached Memorandum 2023-OUSIF-045 from 

EPIMACO V. DENSING III, Undersecretary, School Infrastructure and 
Facilities dated September 25, 2023, contents of which are self-explanatory 
for information and guidance of all concerned. 
 

2. Further, as outlined in OUA Memorandum 03-1219-0514 titled “Guidelines 
on the Proper Use of Service Vehicles” under Section VI. Utilization explicitly 
specifies that “The pick-up vehicles shall be used for the validation, 
assessment, inspection, and monitoring of DepEd Infrastructure and other 
related projects. It can also be used to assess disaster-affected areas.” 

 
3. Furthermore,  to  ensure the  efficient  and responsible  use of DepEd  service 

vehicles for the effective execution of task related to the improvement of school 
infrastructure and facilities, attached is the specific set of Guidelines on the 
Usage of DepEd Pick-up Vehicles. 
 

4. Any guidelines and policies related to the use of DepEd Pick-up Vehicles that 
are similar in nature shall take precedence. 
 

5. For information, dissemination, and strict compliance. 
 
 
 

 
JOCELYN DR. ANDAYA  

                Director IV 
       

Encl.: As stated 
Reference:  
To be indicated in the Perpetual Index 
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